MINUTES OF A SPECIAL MEETING OF MILTON PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN THE PARISH ROOM ON 23RD SEPTEMBER 1942 AT 7.30 P.M.

There were present: - Dr R.M.Woodman, Chairman, in the Chair, Messrs F.M.Garner, B.T.Lander, EJ.Walkling, F.Wilson, together with the Clerk.

RE-HIRING OF RECREATION GROUND

The Chairman explained that the meeting had been called to decide whether the Recreation Ground should be re-hired. After a full discussion, it was decided to risk whether the field would be used as a gypsy encampment and it was proposed by Mr E.J. Walkling, seconded by Mr B.T. Lander and carried unanimously, "That the Parish Council relinquish the tenancy of the Recreation Ground."

The Clerk was accordingly instructed to write to Miss E.M. Robinsoninforming her that the Council hereby gives 12 months notice to terminate the tenancy of the Recreation Ground from Michaelmas, 1942.

MILTON'S CENTENARIAN.

The Chairman reminded the Council that Mrs Goodin, Fen Road would be celebrating her 100'th birthday on October 19th and suggested that they as a Council should show recognition of this occasion. It was decided to send Mrs Goodin a year's library subscription as a gift from the members and also to send her a letter of congratulation, which the Chairman agreed to draft.

This concluded the business and the Chairman declared the meeting closed.

Chairman.

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF MILTON PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN THE PARISH ROOM ON 25TH JANUARY 1943 AT 7.30 P.M.

There were present: -Dr R.M. Woodman, Chairman, in the Chair, Messrs F.M. Garner, B. Z. Lander, E.J. Walkling, F. Wilson, together with the Clerk.

MINUTES

The minutes of the last two meetings were read, confirmed by the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES

The Clerk reported that Mr Hall had agreed to pay the 10/to feed the Recreation Ground for the period 25th August to 30th
September. Also that Mr S.Easy had paid the £2 offered for his Bank
Rent.

The Chairman reported that he had received 11/4 for salvaged bones, which he had given to the British Legion Proop Comforts Fund.

A letter was received from Mr A. Winship stating that he was

not willing to provide a site for a tin dump.

Regarding the collection of other salvage, the Chairman said that he was willing to act as Salvage Organiser on condition that he received some help. He complained that not enough discrimination was being shown by householders as regards the kind of salvage that was

put out.